
Pacolet Station Water System 

My family moved to Pacolet Station in February 1955.  In the nearby commu-
nity of Pacolet Mills, the Mill Company had a central water system that 
served the houses and the company facilities. However, at that time in Pacolet 
Station, every house had his own well and there was no central water system.  
I don’t remember the details but a movement was started about that time to 
establish a town water system.  Somehow, my dad, Fred “Doog” Teaster got 
involved with this and was elected one of the Water Commissioners.  If I re-
member correctly, there were three people altogether.  One was John Henry a 
neighbor who lived right across the street from us and was an agent for the 
Federal Alcohol Tobacco Tax unit.  The other was James “Peewee” Lambert, 
who was a teacher at the High School.  After much effort, they were success-
ful in having a water system installed for the town.  Evidently, Daddy’s 
knowledge of the water business was very helpful in getting this done.  The 
system depended on three local wells that pumped water into a tall water 
tank located on the grounds of Pacolet High School.  (See left Herald clipping 
below from 1/18/1957.) 

The system worked very successfully as an Independent agency until the mid-
1960s.  At that time, they were able to be absorbed by the Spartanburg Wa-
terworks and the town’s water was furnished by Spartanburg.  There was a 
big controversy with Pacolet Mills about the Pacolet water system joining to 
Spartanburg.  Pacolet Mills had its own water system for the Mill Village and 
had no need to be connected to Spartanburg.  Eventually, all that was settled 
and the town has had a satisfactory water system ever since.  Once the Spar-
tanburg waterworks took over the system, the Pacolet Water Commission 
was no longer needed and was dissolved.  (See right Herald clipping below 
from 10/18/1967.) 
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We think this is a groundbreaking ceremony related to transferring the 
Pacolet Water System to the Spartanburg Water Works in 1968.  The man 
to the left in the picture is not identified.  John Henry, a Pacolet Water 
Commissioner is in the center holding the shovel.  Daddy, also a Water 
Commissioner is standing to the right. 
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